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Honolulu, Hawaii 

FEB O b  2012 
RE : S.B. No. 2966 

S.D. 1 

Honorable Shan S. Tsutsui 
President of the Senate 
Twenty-Sixth State Legislature 
Regular Session of 2012 
State of Hawaii 

Sir: 

Your Committee on Energy and Environment, to which was 
referred S.B. No. 2966 entitled: 

"A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO RENEWABLE ENERGY," 

begs leave to report as follows: 

The purpose and intent of this measure is to increase the 
maximum allowable customer-generator capacity for net energy 
metering systems to two megawatts if the generating facility is 
sited on property owned or controlled by the State of Hawaii, or 
one megawatt for all other systems. 

Your Committee received testimony in support of this measure 
from Hawaii Solar Energy Association, Blue Planet Foundation, and 
the Sierra Club's Hawaii Chapter. Your Committee received 
testimony in opposition to this measure from Hawaiian Electric 
Company, Maui Electric Company, and Hawaii Electric Light Company. 
Your Committee received comments on this measure from the Public 
Utilities Commission and Division of Consumer Advocacy. 

Your Committee finds that under existing law, the vast 
majority of customer-generators may generate no more than one 
hundred kilowatts of energy, limiting the ability of customer- 
generators to save in electricity costs. At current energy 
prices, the maximum customer-generator capacity is roughly the 
equivalent of a monthly power bill of $4,000 to $5,000, depending 
on the location of the building. Many businesses have power bills 
that are much higher than $5,000 per month but cannot, without a 
rule or order by the Public Utilities Commission, match their 
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electrical output needs by generating more than one hundred 
kilowatts of energy. 

At the public hearing on this measure, various testifiers 
disputed whether the net energy metering program inflated the cost 
of electricity for non-net energy metered utility customers, and 
if so, by how much. It appears that no comprehensive study of 
this issue has been conducted in Hawaii. The Public Utilities 
Commission is currently working together with docketed parties to 
address issues of electric grid reliability and the development of 
transparent standards for interconnection to the electrical grid. 

Your Committee has amended this measure by: 

(1) Changing the effective date from upon approval to 
July 1, 2050, to ensure further discussion; and 

(2) Making a technical, nonsubstantive amendment for the 
purposes of clarity and consistency. 

As affirmed by the record of votes of the members of your 
Committee on Energy and Environment that is attached to this 
report, your Committee is in accord with the intent and purpose of 
S.B. No. 2966, as amended herein, and recommends that it pass 
Second Reading in the form attached hereto as S.B. No. 2966, 
S.D. 1, and be referred to the Committee on Commerce and Consumer 
Protection. 

Respectfully submitted on 
behalf of the members of the 
Committee on Energy and 
Environment, 
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